Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 16 November 2020
(via Zoom)
	Present
	Andrew Jackson, Robin Burr, Dick Riches, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Alex Newman, Tim Pullen, Russell Constable, Cathy Johnson, Neil Bennett

	Apologies
	Simon Leo
Andrew opened the meeting by thanking Alex, Cathy, Russell and Tim for the imaginative ways they were keeping activities going, Robin for doing the risk assessments, Paul for keeping us straight with regard to finances, Dick for keeping the building going, Nigel for building cupboards and others for many other things going on during lockdown.

	Minutes
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 13th July 2020 were approved as an accurate record. Note post-meeting: the minutes incorrectly state the meeting was held on 7th July.

	Heating 
	The meeting agreed to engage Flatt to produce a feasibility study into the various options, at a cost of £1800+ VAT, and to make the various quotes and documents relating to heating on the shared drive available to them.
All to send Paul any questions/thoughts for inclusion in their brief by 23rd November 2020.

	Matters arising
	The boat insurance schedule has been reviewed and a credit received from the insurers.

Ebbage: The engine is beyond repair and Robin has submitted an insurance claim.  Robin will ask the insurers when/if we can dispose of it.

Gigs: Repairs could cost around £2000 - £2500 per gig, compared with £14000 approx for a new one.  Robin will ask Mark Edwards to give an estimate for repairing two gigs, with the understanding that this will be an approximate figure depending on what is found as repairs progress.

Tim will then apply for an RN grant towards this (up to 50%)

	Parent Volunteering
	Alex will make contact with Mike King and Cathy will contact Will Livesey (Beaver parent who is a commercial electrician) with regard to possible help with building matters including safety inspections, PAT tests.  Andrew stated his aim is to form a sub-group which can address building issues.

Cathy also gave the email address of a Beaver mum who is a solicitor and may be able to help with hall hire agreements: jedmonds@theagency.co.uk 

	Financial
	We currently have £8,650.96 in the current account, £50,281.40 on deposit, £323.01 in the debit card account and there is £764.25 in the Explorer account.  The only major forecast expense (apart from the heating system) is capitation (estimated £4000) due in a couple of months.
An expected donation from the Paterson family hasn’t appeared but Alex will redirect a letter addressed to Paul currently at HQ.
The meeting noted that we are currently netting approx. £800 income per month (£1000 subs less £200 utilities).

The deposit paid for 2019 summer camp has been rolled forward to 2020.

Subs: Some parents are now paying £18 and the meeting agreed to invite them to reduce this back down to £15 for the duration of curtailed activities in the interests of fairness.  Paul will draft a letter to this effect.

Paul raised the fact that over the years many people have given either money or time and effort to Leander without there being any public acknowledgement and wondered if some sort of plaque might be put up in HQ – to be kept under consideration.

	Grants and Fundraising
	New national initiative to raise funds to support groups who are struggling financially (sponsored virtual relay) – the meeting agreed to delegate to Section Leaders to decide whether/how to pursue.

	GSL Report
	Despite lockdown etc we have lost very few members: 1 Explorer, 2 Scouts and there are 4 Beavers who aren’t attending virtual sessions for a variety of reasons. Robin, Andrew and Section Leaders will meet to discuss plans for post-lockdown.
Robin asked Neil to convey our thanks and appreciation to Ruth for her sterling work re hiring during this period.

	Building report
	Thanks to Alex for the work he has been doing on the building.
Dick mentioned that water pools around one of the pillars at the river entrance and he isn’t sure why – it may be coming up from the water table.  To be monitored.

	Safety
	Gas and fuel storage is currently in breach of regulations: the containers are inadequate and they are too close to the building.
Alex and Andrew will move them so they are ‘socially distanced’.

Russell and Alex will agree the quantity required to be stored so suitably sized containers can be obtained.

	Any Other Business
	Andrew will liaise with Nigel re Water Rat.
Document storage: the aim is to identify best way to store insurance documents etc so committee members have access to them. Paul and Tim will liaise and Andrew will speak to Simon.
Bank Mandates: The committee noted that although several of the executive members are authorized to sign cheques, special arrangement are required by Barclays to authorize online transactions. Therefore Barclays will be asked to agree Andrew Jackson and Robin Burr can authorize online payments as well as  Paul Lomas -Clarke.  

	Future Dates
	18 January 2021
1 March
17 May
5 July
19 July – tbc by Paul L-C
20 September
15 November


